
BABY JULIET’S 
DRIVE THRU BENEFIT 

 
SUNDAY, APRIL 18, 2021 

11 AM TO 1 PM 
AT THE 

ARCO FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 

FREE WILL DONATION 
 

SERVING: Pulled Pork Sandwiches, Potato Salad, Calico Beans, Dessert and a 
Beverage 
 
 
                 Please join us!!! 
 
                    Thank You 
 
All proceeds benefit sweet baby Juliet 
 
                   Sponsored by 
      Forever Jen Memorial Run Inc 
 
 
 
 
Juliet is the 8 month old daughter of Mitch & Brandi Pauling.  She was diagnosed at 16 weeks with a rare 
condition called gastroschesis. While she was developing, her intestines formed outside of her body 
causing her to have immediate surgery after birth. She spent 72 days in the Sioux Falls NICU while she 
recovered from her first surgery, & had another surgery to take out a 10 cm section of her small intestine. 
She was discharged from the NICU early October, but sadly went back to the PICU for a bacterial 
overgrowth where she spent another week for treatment. In February she was admitted back to the hospital 
for failure to thrive, which is an unknown condition. She spent 2 weeks on the pediatric floor in Sioux Falls 
until she was transferred to the University Of Minnesota for imbalanced electrolytes & possible kidney 
issues. After 5 weeks at the University of Minnesota they have not been able to find the cause. She has a 
PICC line in her arm so they can draw labs without poking her, & she also gets TPN through this line as 
well. Juliet also has a Gtube on her side that allows her medications & formula to be put right into her 
stomach. She will go home with the PICC line & TPN as it gives her all the nutrients she needs to grow and 
thrive. The doctors have worked hard to find the issue but to no avail. There is not a timeline for how long 
she will have a PICC line, be in TPN, or her Gtube. We are hopeful that someday she’ll be able to no longer 
need these extra items to help her thrive in life.  Thank you for your love & support. 


